
 

Wednesday, April 10th, 2024 
 

Dear Pastors, Brother Priests, Sisters and Parishioners, 

A quick update on the Archbishop.   

He was transferred to the University Hospital in Edmonton this afternoon, 

Wednesday, April 10th, to see a specialist in urology for urinary and bladder issues 

that arise from the radiation treatments last Autumn.  The Archbishop remains in 

good spirits.  May your prayers for him be that a satisfactory solution and healing 

remedy be sought to help him through this time of uncertainty.  Let us invoke the 

intercession of Mary, Our Lady of Perpetual Help to comfort and care for 

Archbishop Pettipas. 

Confident in Christ our Lord, 

 

Msgr Charles Lavoie PH 

Vicar General/Chancellor 
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